
TOWN OF JEFFERSON 

JULY 2023 TOWN BOARD MEETING 

The regular monthly meeting of the Town of Jefferson was called to order at 6:00 p.m. on July 12, 2023, at the Juda 

Community Center. In attendance were Doug Mayer, Kurt Jordan, Rick Nusbaum, Amy McCullough, and Ryan Lindsey. 

Doug verified notices had been posted at the Juda Post Office, the Juda Community Center, and at the Recycling 

Garage. A notice was also published on the Town of Jefferson’s website. 

During public input, Ryan Lindsey, a building inspector in the area, came to the board with some questions about our 

current building inspector. The board will reach out to our building inspector before making any possible changes to our 

current set up.   

The Clerk’s report was reviewed with Rick making a motion to approve. Kurt seconded and the motion carried. In other 

correspondence, 

• The board signed a contract extension with Gardiner Appraisals until December 31, 2023. Linda Gardiner is 

retiring at the end of 2023, so the board will be looking to hire a new assessor. The board will review a contract 

sent from Bruce Gardiner. 

The Treasurer’s report was reviewed, noting cash on hand as of June 30 at $301,668.56. Rick made a motion and Kurt 

seconded to accept the report. Motion carried. 

There will be a planning commission meeting scheduled in August to discuss a parking ordinance for the town, including 

commercial parking. 

For road maintenance, board members discussed a charge for delivery of culverts/bands to town residents.  

The bills were circulated through board members. Kurt made a motion and Rick seconded to approve payment of bills. 

Motion carried. 

The next meeting will be on Wednesday, August 9, 2023, at 6:00 p.m.  

The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Kurt and a second by Rick. Motion carried. 

 

_________________________________          _________________________________ 

Doug Mayer - Chairman             Amy McCullough – Clerk/Treasurer      


